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Minutes of the July 13, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 453th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30.   Vice President Frank 

Stubits led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chris Zarbo gave the opening prayer. 

All officers were present except George Ratermann and John Fulluo. 

Vice President Frank Stubits stated we had received applications for membership from Denise 

Strittmatter and Thomas Burgoon.  A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Charlie Steele to 

accept the applications.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Vice President Stubits  introduced Marie Rantz and Kelly Loepker from the American Red Cross who 

addressed the membership about what they do and stated they were looking for volunteers for 

transportation and clerical positions if anyone was interested to please give them a call. 

Dwight Warren from the Prosecutors Office spoke and introduced Pat Hamacher who is running for 

Circuit Attorney for the City of St. Louis.  He then addressed the membership. 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Lenny Gregory, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the 

minutes as printed.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Terry Shoemaker than give the monthly report.  A motion was made by 

Wil Grove, seconded by Dennis Collier to accept the report subject to audit.  Motion passed on a voice 

vote. 

Vice President Frank Stubits stated that members Kathy Souders and Edward N. Brown had passed 

away.  Non member Kevin R. Green also had passed. 

Unfinished Business:  Donation for Stockley is still pending awaiting further information on where they 

are to be sent.   Vice President Stubits also reminded everyone to update your address and email 

addresses if they have changed. 

New Business:  There are new retiree hats for sale, they are $20.  Also, new embroidery shirts are $40.  

Tony Pona stated we had 75 members in attendance today.  Seven cash prizes and a hat were awarded. 

A motion was made by Charlie Steele, seconded by Tim Cunningham to adjourn.  Motion passed on a 

voice vote.  Meeting adjourned at 11:55AM. 
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